CCW MINUTES

OCTOBER 11, 2016

Present: Betty Azim, Sue Barker, Salome Brown, Joan Dorgan, Joanne Frederick, Maggie Holman, Jeanne Lund, Ann O'Brien, Nancy Oswald, Betty Pechan, Mary Schaller, Cathy Schneider, JoAnn Sosa, Char Stephens

Call to Order: Mary Schaller called the meeting to order at 9:13 am with the Prayer of Our Lady of Good Counsel.

Meeting Minutes: September meeting minutes were reviewed and approved: motion made by Nancy and seconded by Char.

Treasurer's Report: The monthly report was explained by Nancy and approved with motion made by Char with second by Betty P. Scholarship checks were sent out this month.

Funeral Report: Do we put a limit on the number of people we will serve at funeral luncheons? Due to time and work involved it was decided that the minimum number of people should be 40 when a request for food comes in. Motion made by Sue, Char second and carried. Sue will let Father know.

Correspondence: 2 Thank You notes and a newsletter were passed around.

4 Winds Report: A Thank You note was sent to Elaine for all her work there.

Unfinished Business:

- Sweepstake tickets are in the church entrance for pickup. Mary took some to Paoli and some were given to Davonna for handout to new parish members.
- A donation sheet for bazaar food items was passed around.
- Handicapped doors/parts have been ordered.
- Nancy will talk to Doug about high school signup sheets for the bazaar.
- Our fall craft/bake sale was very successful although no parishioners other that CCW members donated baked goods (which all sold). Should we make phone calls for more donations? Possibly a line on the Time and Talent form for this? Betty A. offered to make calls to get more people involved.
- Pfefferness will be made on October 25th.
- Fall Vicariate will be held Tuesday, October 25th pm in Ashton. Sue will represent us.

New Business:

- We have received an offer from a church member to update our bazaar sandwich boards. Mary will follow up.
- We will try to have advertising on the marque at the Verona Ice Arena Sue to look into. Possibly a poster on the Middle School door for Children's Shop?
- We will have coffee and donuts when we open the bazaar JoAnn S. will handle this. We may have water bottles in the lunchroom rather than pitchers per Salome. New this year will be a "Vintage Corner" with collectors' items for sale in the craft room.
- The list of businesses to place bazaar flyers was reviewed by all. Anyone can post them.
- It was mentioned we may want to post a Christmas/Holiday Bazaar sign at our Fall Craft/Bake sale for new parish members or visitors who don't know about it.
- Do we want to spend some of our money to improve the ladies' bathroom? Char suggested and will discuss with Bob. Before we left the meeting he had turned stall doors around so they open out which is a big improvement! Handles will be needed to pull doors toward you. We will use some of the treasury and funeral funds for lunches during setup for the bazaar. Joan made the motion with Betty P. second and approved.
- Advent by Candlelight will be held December 3rd.
- Baby Jesus Shower will be March 14, 2017. Where to bring donations as Women's Care Center is full: possibly Care Net or the new Multicultural Center off Verona Road? Do we donate diapers to the next Diaper Drive?
- Meeting adjourned at 10:45 am: motion by Char, second by Jeanne and approved.
- Our next meeting will be January 10, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Barker, Secretary